
  

LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS   

September 27th, 2017 Edition #39 

Winter Hours: Yellowstone Perk/Gardiner Pharmacy will start winter hours on October 1st. New hours are 
as follows: The Perk: 7am-7pm Monday-Saturday, 8am-5pm Sunday. The Pharmacy: 10am-6pm Monday – 
Thursday, 10am-4pm Friday. Thank you all for the great season! 
 
Come join us for a Teaching More event at the Yellowstone Grill on Thursday, October 5, between 6-
8pm! Appetizers and wine, (and possibly music), then a brief presentation by Danielle Kellem 
around 7pm.  All proceeds go towards our sustainable community farm and building a maternity clinic 
in Kenya. Or if you prefer, join us at Chadz in Livingston this Friday, Sept.29, 6-8pm, including music by 
Denny Earnest. We hope you can make it! Questions? Call Danielle 224-0043. 
 
The Gardiner Community Center, including the gym, will be closed Oct. 15-Dec. 31 for hazardous  
materials abatement. 
 
40 Days for Life, a focused pro-life campaign with a vision to access God’s power through prayer, fasting 
and peaceful vigil to end abortion. Wednesday, September 27th thru Sunday, November 5th. Please pray for an 
end to abortion! 
 
Flu Clinic - Park County Public Health Department will be offering flu shots to community members 3 years 
and older. The clinic will be at Gardiner School Tuesday October 10, 2017 from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm. Vaccines 
are free of charge for children with no insurance, anyone enrolled with ‘Healthy Montana Kids’ and Medicaid. 
Otherwise, the fee is $25.  Please contact Gardiner School at 848-7563 to sign-up. 
 
Heating, refrigeration & appliance repair. Phone 
406-823-9262. Get your furnace or boiler tune up from 
a local business (Emigrant, MT). $60/hour, no travel 
charges. I install efficient LG heat  pumps. Google Holt 
Rawlins Repair for more info.  
 
I am a buyer of Montana history. Maps, Yellow-
stone Park, Tokens, Beer Trays, Mining Ribbons, Horr 
MT, Books, Old Montana signs and plenty more. Call 
David 579-3500. 
 
Have you lost anything? The Chamber of Com-
merce has several items that have been found in the 
area. Phone, keys, credit card, sun glasses, etc... 

The Gardiner Chamber of Commerce serves our community through developing local tourism while         
endorsing the stewardship of the Yellowstone Ecosystem. 

EPAC Show: Pearl Django -  
October 17 
 

EPAC Play: Yellowstoners 2 -  
December 6 & 7 
 

Christmas Stroll - December 7 
 
EPAC Show: John Roberts Y Pan 
Blanco - February 8 

FOR DETAILS AND MORE  INFORMATION, VISIT: 

www.visitgardinermt.com/events-blog/events 

http://www.eragardiner.com/
http://www.visitgardinermt.com/events-blog/events
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“Cowboy Tales on the Eaton Trail in Yellowstone”  
Program Hosted by Yellowstone Gateway Museum 
 

Remembering Yellowstone, the Yellowstone Gateway Museum’s fall speaker series, continues on Wednesday, 
October 11, 7:00 pm, with Don De Jarnett, author of Cowboy Tales on the Eaton Trail in Yellowstone.  
De Jarnett shares stories that were told around the nightly campfire while experiencing the park with the 
Eatons. He adds several related stories while taking you on a “leisurely trip through Yellowstone.” The  
program includes images and is free and open to the public. 
 
A native of Wyoming, De Jarnett was born and raised in Big Horn, Wyoming. He worked for Eatons’ Ranch 
and attended Sheridan College.  After college, De Jarnett worked for the Sheridan Press, Cody Enterprise and 
The Billings Gazette. The call of the cowboy became so strong that he began making saddles, opened his own 
saddle shop, and stayed on the edge of the cowboy life for 35 years. 
 
After his wife Mary passed away in 2010 he started writing short stories for fun.  In 2014, he read an article 
about Yellowstone Park closing the Howard Eaton Trail, dedicated in 1922 after Howard established the trail in 
the late 1880s. Howard guided 40-60 dudes through on a 20-day, 157-mile “leisurely trip through Yellow-
stone.” 
 
Not finding any books that had been written about Howard’s trip, De Jarnett began researching and found so 
much material that he turned it into a book, Cowboy Tales on the Eaton Trail in Yellowstone, published June 1, 
2017. 
 
The final program in the series is held on October 25.  
Lesley Gilmore, Director of Historic Preservation  
Services for CTA Architects Engineers and author of  
Canyon Village in Yellowstone: The Model for Mission 
66, gives a program about the history of Mission 66, 
which enabled the National Park Service to upgrade, 
improve, and infuse funding into the neglected and 
over-used parks from 1956 through 1966. All programs 
are part of the museum’s new Wednesday evening  
programming, Hump Day History, and are held at  
7:00 pm at the Yellowstone Gateway Museum,  
118 W. Chinook, Livingston. The speaker series is  
free and open to the public and refreshments are 
served. Doors will open at 6:00 pm for people to enjoy 
the museum’s exhibits before the program. Attendees 
must climb stairs to the top floor of museum for the 
program. A book signing follows the program. 
 
Sponsors for this year’s 40th Anniversary events are: 
All Service Tire, Harriet and Ray Alt, Mary Charron, 
Dick and Priscillia Dysart, Eye Care Professionals, 
First Interstate Bank, Glenn’s Food & Spirits, Bliss and 
Marcia McCrum, Murray Condo. Assoc., Sky Federal 
Credit Union, Roddy Stanton, Kate and Stan Todd, and 
Yellowstone Ace Hardware.  
 
Watch for more information about upcoming Hump 
Day History programs or contact Karen Reinhart at 222
-4184 or kreinhart@parkcounty.org. Visit our Face-
book page, yellowstonegatewaymuseum, or our web 
site, www.yellowstonegatewaymuseum.org. 

FOR SALE 

5th Wheel for sale: 2011 Heartland Greystone, 4 
slides, 36ft. Will be available 10/25/2017. Contact 
Tony Leftwich at 904-415-7621. Pictures available 
upon request. 
 
For Sale: 12’x50’ 1963 American Mobile Home & 
Porch, $500 obo. 14’x70’ 1980 Boradmore w/ tipout 
& porch, $1000 obo. Please call 848-7623 or  
223-7915. 

mailto:kreinhart@parkcounty.org
http://www.yellowstonegatewaymuseum.org.
http://www.bhhsmt.com/lori-hamilton/listing/listingsearchresultsonly.aspx?Search=019c6dc1-7354-4e27-9162-0af957000347&SearchType=AgentHome&InternalAgentCd=&OfficeCds=&AgentHomePageSearchType=AllMyListings&ListingType=&ListingDistrictTypeID=&PriorSales=&Sor
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Glacier National Park Prepares for Winter Season  
Concession operations, boat inspection stations, lakes, and roads will begin closing 
  
WEST GLACIER, MT. – The park has begun winterizing procedures to prepare for the fall and winter season. 

The Sprague Fire has impacted some closures already this year, including the early closure of the Lake 
McDonald Lodge and Village Inn. All other hotels operated by Glacier National Park Lodges inside the park 
are also now closed for the season. Guided horseback rides with Swan Mountain Outfitters inside the park and 
guided boat tours with Glacier Park Boat Company have also ended. 

 Sun Tours will operate through mid-October, and red buses will continue operating until October 8th. Glacier 
Guides will continue offering guided hikes through October. 

Glacier Institute classes will end on October 8, though they typically resume in late winter or early spring. 

Park visitor centers and ranger stations close at various times throughout the fall. The Logan Pass Visitor Cen-
ter will close on October 1. The St. Mary Visitor Center will close on October 9. The Apgar Visitor Center 
will move to weekend hours on October 10.  

Shuttle service (currently only operating on the east side of the park due to fire) will end September 24. 

The Going-to-the-Sun Road is currently closed at the 
foot of Lake McDonald on the west side of the park 
due to ongoing firefighting activities. In the event that 
there is an opportunity to reopen to Logan Pass, the 
road will still close on the west side on October 9 as 
previously scheduled due to construction. If weather 
conditions allow, road access to Logan Pass will con-
tinue through the St. Mary entrance until October 16, 
which is the third Monday of the month and typically 
the day that Logan Pass access ends for the winter. 

The road construction on the west side begin-
ning October 9 will facilitate a significant culvert re-
placement project approximately four miles up Lake 
McDonald. The culvert has washed out several times 
over the last five years including twice last year, and 
once this year causing temporary road closures. For 
the two-week culvert replacement project, the Going-
to-the-Sun Road will be closed at Apgar Loop Road. 
  
Hiker-biker access beyond the culvert worksite will 
likely not be possible during this period. On Oct. 21, 
the Going-to-the-Sun Road will reopen again as far as 
Avalanche to vehicles, as is typical for the fall season. 
Hiker-biker access will resume above the Avalanche 
gate. Standard hiker-biker restrictions will be in place 
as road winterizing procedures begin. The gate closure 
will move from Avalanche to Lake McDonald Lodge 
on December 15. 
  
There is also currently a detour in place through Apgar 
Village due to road work along the Going-to-the-Sun 
Road in the Apgar area. The park expects that detour 
to remain in place through mid-spring. 
  
Aquatic invasive species boat inspection stations will 
also be closing for the season, and with them, lakes 
will close to boating for the winter. 
  
The last dates to receive a boat inspection and access 
park lakes by watercraft for the season are as follows: 
  
Two Medicine and Many Glacier: September 29 
St. Mary: October 13 
Lake McDonald (also serving the North 
Fork): October 31 
  
Current information about park roads, weather condi-
tions, and visitor services can be found by visiting 
Glacier National Park’s website athttp://www.nps.gov/
glac/ or by calling park headquarters at 406-888-7800. 

RENTALS AVAILABLE 
3 bed, 1 bath home with large kitchen for rent.  
Oct.- April. $1,000 plus utilities. water, sewer, wifi 
included. Call Sharon 406-579-9752 
 
Seasonal rental looking for housing é  
November 1, 2017, through April 30, 018. Furnished 
cabin with 2 master suites, 2 full baths, satellite flat 
screen TV’s, washer/dryer, fully equipped kitchen, 
covered patio. On the banks of the Yellowstone near 
Beattie Gulch, no pets, no smoking. Limited number 
of occupants. $1,250 per month plus utilities and $30 
for WiFi. Contact Bonnie Lynn (406) 570-4500. 

https://www.nps.gov/glac/planyourvisit/hours.htm
http://www.nps.gov/glac/
http://www.nps.gov/glac/
tel:(406)%20888-7800
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Carpenter/Laborer needed immediately. Motivation and reliability just as important as experience, 
if not more. Must have drivers license and transportation. Fair wages for a fair days work. No whiners 
need apply. Call Matt Cunningham at 451-2478. 
 
The Gardiner Market is hiring part-time cashiers. Pay starting at $10/hour. Room for growth. Job 
applications are available at the store or on our website on the “Market Life” tab. Please be sure to list 
available start and end date (if you have one) as well as times and days available to work. Housing not 
available. 
 
Gardiner Schools is hosting an informational meeting for any individuals interested in working for 
the school district as a school bus driver or substitute teacher / staff.  The meeting is intended to provide 
information on how individuals can become licensed in Montana for school bus driving and answer any 
questions individuals may have about either position. The meeting will be at 6:00pm on Wednesday, 
September 27th in the HS Library.  Please join us and learn more about becoming a school bus driver 
and substitute teacher. Thank you for considering, -- Randy Russell, Gardiner Public Schools. 

Gardiner Public School is looking to hire route bus drivers for the 2017-2018 school year. For this 
position, the applicant needs a Montana CDL, (and a minimum of 5 years of licensed driving experi-
ence), Passenger Endorsement, current First Aid/CPR, Air brakes endorsement, and current DOT physi-
cal. The pay wage for route bus drivers is $20.10/hour, approximately 3 hours per day. The bus driver 
can also sign up to be an Activity Bus Driver, which pays $12.50/hour. Anyone interested in these posi-
tions, please call the Gardiner School at 848-7563 ASAP. 
 
Gardiner Public School is looking for qualified substitute teachers for the 2017-2018 school year. 
These individuals would instruct K-12 classes while maintaining order in the classroom and treating  
students with respect and understanding while the teacher is absent. Minimum qualifications are a high 
school diploma or equivalent. All applicants must pass a background check that can be done at the 
school office. Anyone interested in this position, please contact the Gardiner School office at 848-7563. 
 
Gardiner Public School is taking applications for the following coaching positions for the  
2017-2018 school year: H.S. Assistant Boys Basketball Coach, H.S. Assistant Girls Basketball Coach, 
and 5th & 6th Grade Boys Basketball Coach. Anyone interested in any of these positions, please submit 
a letter of interest to the Gardiner School at 510 Stone Street, Gardiner, MT  59030. 
  
Attention!!!!! Those looking for enjoyable employment in Gardiner, MT! The Absaroka Lodge and 
Yellowstone Big Rock Inn in Gardiner, are seeking  F/T  & P/T seasonal front desk and housekeeping 
help. We offer great wages, friendly work environment & the nicest employee housing in town. You  
actually have the ability to earn FREE housing so you can save more of your hard earned wages. We 
look forward to meeting you. To apply call 406-848-7414, send an email to ablodge@aol.com or drop 
by either of our locations.  
 
The Yellowstone Gateway Inn is currently looking for full/part time housekeepers.  
This is a full time year round job which may include possible housing. Please stop by or call  
Michael at 406-848-7100.  
 
Help Wanted. The Best Western by Mammoth is currently hiring for room attendants year round or 
seasonal. Some housing possible. Please apply at the front desk. 
 
Help wanted. The Yellowstone Mine is currently hiring 
for evening bussers. Please apply in person after 4pm. 
 
Help Wanted. The Yellowstone Mine & Rusty Rail 
Lounge is currently hiring a swamper – part time. Please 
apply in person between 8am & 11am. 
 
Help Wanted: Rusty Rail Lounge is accepting applica-
tions for a full-time bartender. Possible year round.  
Please see Katie after 4.  
 
Help wanted: The Yellowstone Mine Restaurant is seek-
ing applicants for the following positions - full and part 
time: prep cooks, back up cooks, swampers & dishwashers. 
Please apply in the office above Gold Strike Gifts 9am to 
1pm. 

HELP WANTED 

mailto:ablodge@aol.com


7 

If you have a community service group or committee that you would like to add to our list call 
the Chamber of Commerce at 848 -7971 or email ads@gardinerchamber.com  

The Gardiner Community Newsletter is sponsored by the Gardiner Chamber of Commerce. Its pur-
pose is to inform local residents and visitors regarding items of  local interest. Occasionally opinions are 
expressed herein that do not necessarily reflect the viewpoint of the Gardiner Chamber of Commerce.   

 

The Chamber reserves the right to omit or edit ads/copy for length,  

grammar, good taste and to prevent defamation.  

 
Gardiner Baptist Church  

Sundays: 
Bible Study 9:45am 

Worship 11am 
Bible Study 6:30pm 

Wednesdays: 
Worship Service 6:30pm 

 
St. Williams Catholic Church: 

   Sundays 
    11:00am  

 
 

 
St. Johnôs Episcopal Church 

(Emigrant):  
Sundays 

Worship 8am  
 

The Church of Jesus Christ of  
Latter-Day Saints  

Sundays: 
Sacrament Service 10am 

 
 
 
 

 
Mt. Republic Chapel of Peace  

(Cooke City):  
Sundays: 

Worship 9:30am        
 

Gardiner Community Church: 
Sundays 

9:00 am Worship Service 
Bible Studies 
Throughout the    

community during the week,  
contact Pastor Jeff Ballard  

406-848-7300  

COMMUNITY SERVICES & COMMITTEES  

Deadline for all newsletter ads is Tuesday before noon. Newsletter ads must be paid for 
in ADVANCE.  There is no billing.  Ads submitted without full payment will not run. 
 

Ads are $7.00 for 40 words or less in paragraph form for non-chamber members and $6.00/40 words 
for chamber members plus 10 cents for each additional word for members and non-members alike. 
Email or call for display ad pricing. 848-7971. Ads may be submitted by email to ads@gardinerchamber.com  
and/or by coming directly to the Chamber office at 216 Park Street during business hours. (there is an after 
hours drop box too!) If payment is required, then please drop off a copy of the ad with payment at the office 
or mail in advance to Gardiner Chamber of Commerce, PO Box 81 Gardiner, MT 59030.   
 

It is helpful if you submit your ads before Tuesday. Ads CANNOT be placed over the telephone.  Lost 
and Found, Free, Thank you, Condolences & Memorial Services ads are free up to 40 words & .10cents/word 
over 40. Nonprofit status does not guarantee a free ad. Call if you have questions. phone 406.848.7971  

CHURCH SERVICES    

   If you are feeling sad, as if no one cares or that life isnôt worth living any more é 

Please - Call the Montana Suicide Prevention Lifeline at 1-800-273-TALK (8255) 
Someone does care~ They will listen to your story 

AA Meetings: Wednesday 
@ 7pm at St. William’s 
Catholic Church.  
Contact 1-724-496-9894 
 
American Legion  Meet-
ing: 2nd Tuesday @ 7pm 
at the Gardiner Communi-
ty Center. 
 
Bear Creek Council  
Meeting: 3rd Wednesdays 
At the Track Ed Center,   
9 Jardine Rd. 
For more information:  
406-848-9445 
www.bearcreekcouncil.org 
 
CVB Meeting: 3rd 
Thursdays at 4:30pm at 
the Gardiner Visitor’s 
Center, 216 Park St. 
 
Electric Peak Arts  
Council Meeting:  
Sept-May, 1st Wednesday 
@ 5:30pm at the Gardiner 
Visitor’s Center, 216 Park 
St. 

Gardiner Chamber of 
Commerce / Visitor 
Center:  
Mon-Fri: 9am-5pm 
Monthly Board meeting, 
3rd Thursdays at noon.  
Located at 216 Park 
Street. 848-7971. 
 
Gardiner Community  
Library Tuesdays 10am-
5pm, 6pm-8pm &  
Thursdays 6pm-8pm. 
406.848.7835. 
Book Sale Tuesdays  
10am-5pm. 
 
Gardiner Food Pantry 
Hours: Tuesdays from 
1pm-6pm. 307.344.9006  
Linda Gray. 
 
Gardiner-Park County 
Water District Board  
Meeting: 2nd Tuesday @ 
6pm at the District Office. 
 
 
 

Gardiner Resort Area 
District monthly meeting 
is held every sec-
ond Tuesday at 7 p.m. at 
the Gardiner Visitor’s 
Center.  
 
Gardiner School Board 
Meeting: 2nd Wednesdays 
@ 6pm in the Gardiner 
School Conference Room. 
 
Gateway Hose  
Company: 
Board of Trustees  
Budget Meeting 
October 16, 2017 @ 
7 pm at the Fire Hall. 
 
Greater Gardiner  
Community Council  
Advisory Board Meeting: 
1st Tuesdays @7:15pm. 
www.gardinermt.org 
 
 
 
 

Livingston HealthCare 
Gardiner Rehab  
Outreach Clinic:  
M/W/F from 9am-4pm at  
Gardiner Baptist Church 
Call 222-7231  
or 222-3541. 
 
Livingston Lodge #32 
A.F. & A.M. meets 1st 
Tuesday at 7pm at the 
Livingston Masonic  
Temple 
 

mailto:ADS@GARDINERCHAMBER.COM
mailto:ads@gardinerchamber.com
tel:406-848-9445
http://www.bearcreekcouncil.org
http://www.gardinermt.org

